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CUT OFF  DATE FOR  NEXT EDITION  IS  19TH 

OF THE MONTH 

Summercourt & District Garden Club Meetings will be 

held the  

  4th Wednesday of every month. 
 

                                     27th.  September  

                Sue Newton - Beyond the Garden Gate 

          ( National Garden Scheme) 
    

 monthly admission fee will apply which is £1.50 for members and £2.50 for 

guests.  

Meetings are held at Summercourt New Memorial Hall, School Road, 
Summercourt,  

 at 7.30pm unless otherwise stated. 

COMMUNITY LARDER:  INDIAN QUEENS & DISTRICT 

We are open in St Francis Church, Indian Queens every Tuesday from 

10am to 11am, to assist households in St Enoder through the financial  

crisis. We can provide weekly food bags to households struggling with the 

steep rise in living costs.  We may be able to deliver if you do not have 

transport, or anyone available to collect for you. 

In addition to this we give out surplus food from our Co-op  to anyone 

who can use it, this saves it going in the bin. You do not have to be in 

need to collect this food, just bring a bag & make a small donation if you 

can. Several kind people bring in local eggs & veg, which we also share 

out after the food bags have been made up. We are happy to receive food 

donations. 

The mobile Community Larder, which is a separate organisation, visits 

the Victory Hall car park, Indian Queens, every Thursday from 11.30am 

to noon. They also share out surplus food to anyone – just come along & 

bring a bag. 

                For more information telephone   Lynne 01726 860501  

               or Claire on 01726 862592 



actionfiresouthwest@gmail.com  

9.00AM  -  11.00AM 

           Mondays 9:00-11:00.  



 ST ENODER AGE CONCERN 

We are a local charity and we cater for older  people from St Enoder    

parish. we meet weekly, twice a month at The Blue Anchor, once at 

McDonalds for free tea, coffee and    biscuits, and once at   Summercourt 

Memorial Hall for a social afternoon with entertainment, cup of tea and 

bingo. we would  welcome any new members and if you   cannot come 

every week this is ok and there is no membership fee. for details contact  

Myra Mansell at 01726 860992.  



 

CHARITY COFFEE MORNING      

  AT INDIAN QUEENS VICTORY HALL (ANTE-ROOM) 

       10AM—12 NOON       RAFFLE AND GAME OF BINGO 

WE WILL HAVE COFFEE MORNINGS EVERY FIRST MONDAY OF THE 

MONTH  

FOR MORE DETAILS     TEL 01726 860822 

 



The inclusion of any article or              

advertisement in this  magazine does not 

constitute any form of  accreditation by 

Piran Print. We are unable to vouch for 

the professional  qualifications, etc, of any 

advertiser.  Readers must satisfy        

themselves that an  advertiser meets all 

their  necessary  requirements.  

INDIAN QUEENS METHODIST CHURCH 

OUR SERVICES FOR SEPTEMBER 
 

SUNDAY 3rd UNITED SERVICE AT ST. JOHNS 10.30am 

 

SUNDAY 10th MRS B.WHELL 10.30am 

 

SUNDAY 17th FELLOWSHIP 10.30am 

 

SUNDAY 24th MR R. HOLMAN 10.30am 

 

FRIDAY 29th SEPTEMBER QUIZ NIGHT AND         

HARVEST SUPPER 6.30pm 

 

FRADDON VILLAGE HUB 

VIEWS AND NEWS.  LOST AND 

FOUND.  

         BUY AND SELL,  WANTS AND 

SWAPS,  EVENTS.  ANYTHING YOU 

WANT TO SHARE !!       JOIN US ON 

FACEBOOK 

  INDIAN QUEENS VICTORY HALL    

   The Hall continues to host many activities and events and is getting 

very busy. Please book up well in advance for any event you wish to 

hold. 

Prize Bingo is back every Tuesday! Doors open 6pm. Eyes down 7pm. 

Huge thanks to Jackie Powell and her helpers for organising and putting 

on a fabulous weekly event for the Hall. 

The Hall has organised indoor markets this year for crafters and sellers. 

The next Indoor Market will be November where anyone can book a 

table top to sell their wares including crafts, homemade items, antiques, 

second hand goods, clothes, toys, books etc. Please contact Sara       

Bullock: treynanhal@gmail.com for further details and to book a    

table. Thank you Sara for organising the markets.  

Film Club will be held on Friday 1st September. The film will be ‘Music 

& Lyrics’ and starts at 2pm with a cream tea for £1 

Coffee mornings are being held in the Ante Room every first Monday 

of the month so come along and enjoy delicious cakes and coffee plus a 

welcome game of Bingo. Keep an eye on the weekly timetable for 

events.  

Weekly activities at the Hall are as follows: 

Every Monday     5.30pm – 7.00pm     -       Slimming World 

Every Tuesday    8.30am – 10.30am      -  Post Office (Ante Room) 

          7.00pm            -        Bingo 

Every Thursday   I.00pm -  3.00pm         -    Post Office 

   5.45pm – 6.45pm       -    Yoga. 

7pm – 8.30pm         -  Keep Fit with Dance 

           

The Hall and ante room are available to hire for any event, meeting, or 

party. Please phone 01726860441 or email davehearl@btinternet.com 

mailto:treynanhal@gmail.com


Down The Garden  

It has been a great month for us working on several local         

projects.  We are particularly excited to have completed stage 1 

of building the Fontana  Tranquillity Garden at Cornwall Hos-

pice Care in St. Austell, supported by Contec SW, Hutton Hire, 

Dial-a-digger, PPP Installations, CHG Adapt and Fontana Gar-

den.   

We have replaced and extended the main patio making it accessi-

ble for  several beds and created a smaller intimate patio.  In the 

next week we will be working, supported by volunteers to plant 

the surrounding areas. 

 

The first part of phase 2 is complete with the foundations of the 

tree top room, and in the next few weeks the building will be re-

erected ready for the official opening.  Kim, the designer says “I 

am passionate about the power of nature and the support and 

comfort it can provide. Together, Derek and I, have worked to 

produce this very special gift.  

 

The garden will offer quiet contemplation and feature a treetop 

outside room, two intimate seating areas and a beautiful pond 

with running water. For patients with more limited mobility the 

garden can be seen from bedrooms and the patient lounge. 

 

Gina Starnes, the Hospice Charity  Director, says “We’re ex-

tremely humbled by Derek Bishop's generous donation of the 

garden to our Hospice where it will offer a place of solace and 

comfort for our patients, their families and our staff and volun-

teers.” 

Kim continues, “We believe it is an amazing opportunity to help 

people at a difficult time of their lives.” 

We are sadly fast approaching the end of the garden shows with just the   

Malvern Autumn Show but it’s an amazing show to finish the season with.  

Although autumn is approaching there are lots of jobs left to do in the garden. 

Jobs for September 

 Continue to maintain your baskets and tubs; feeding, dead heading and 

watering can ensure they continue until mid-autumn. 

 Prune back any perennials that are fading and dying down.  Any good 

clumps can now be divided too.  This will help improve the shape and 

flowering for next year. 

 Dig up any remaining potatoes before slugs damage them. 

 Net ponds before too many leaf’s start to fall. 

 Take cuttings from tender perennials such as Osteospermum and Pelar-

gonium.  If you don't have a greenhouse grow them on the windowsill. 

 Start to protect any tender perennials but wait until the first frosts to hit 

dahlias or cannas. 

 The growth on your lawn should be starting to slow down.  Think about 

scarifying and aerating before applying a top dressing.  This will help 

prepare your lawn for the winter. 

 Autumn is a good time to apply a weed killer to perennial weeds as they 

are more vulnerable in the au-

tumn.  By using a glyphosate-

based product it will penetrate into 

the roots as well as killing the top 

growth. 

 Start buying and planting spring 

flowering bulbs.   

 Sow sweet peas for an early crop 

of flowers next year but ensure 

they don't become too wet. 

 Now is an ideal time of year to 

create new lawns either from turf 

or seed. 


